
  

Roseville Middle School 

WILDCAT NEWS 

      APRIL 2024 

RMS Families,  
 

April is a very important month because we complete many of our state required assessments. 8th graders take the 
PSAT 8/9 and M-Step.  6th and 7th graders take M-Step only.  The state of Michigan requires all students to take 
these assessments. For this reason, attendance is important in April. Students must arrive at school on time at 
7:45am.  Below outlines testing dates.  
 

PSAT for 8th grade  
 

• Wednesday, April 10th. 8th graders will arrive at school on the normal start time of 7:45am and be released at 
11:30am. 6th and 7th graders will NOT attend school.  

 

MSTEP testing  
 

• Monday, April 8th - 7th grade English/Language Arts   
 

• Thursday, April 11th- 6th grade English/Language Arts  
 

• Monday, April 15th- 8th grade Social Studies  
 

• Monday, April 22nd- 7th grade Math  
 

• Thursday, April 29th- 6th grade Math  
 

• Monday, May 2nd - 8th grade Science  
 

Families can help students prepare for testing in many ways. Make sure your child gets a good night of sleep the 
day before the test. Students need to arrive at school on time to make sure they get to the correct room for testing 
and have a chance to eat a free school breakfast. Talk with your child about the importance of taking all tests       
seriously. These tests are a chance to show off the hard work teachers, families, and students have put into this    
academic school year.  
 

The third quarter ends on April 5th.  Grades will be emailed out to all families on Friday April 12th. It is important 
to make sure you have access to PowerSchool throughout the year to monitor your child's grades and attendance.  If 
you need help, please reach out to the main office.  
 
 
Band-O-Rama was an amazing event.  Our  middle 
school students have worked very hard to improve 
their skills in preparation for this and the other      
upcoming spring performances.   
 
 

 
 
Our Robotics Team led by Mrs. Becker finished 2nd in 
the ROV competition in March.  Their hard work has 
paid off.   
 
 
 

Respectfully,  
Chris LaFeve, Principal 
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PSAT Testing Schedule:             MSTEP Testing Schedule: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 Wed, April 10 

PSAT 

6th Grade No School 

7th Grade No School 

8th Grade 7:45—11:30 

6th Grade April 11  April 29 All other days 

makeups 

7th Grade April 8 April 22 All other days 

makeups 

8th Grade April 15 May 2 All other days 

makeups 

Middle School Safe Testing Protocols 

• Attendance is CRITICAL. Be on time! 

• If your child misses the test, they will have to take the test on one of the optional make up days 

and will miss instructional time. 

• Cell phones and all wearable technology (air pods, smart watches, etc.) are strictly forbidden in 

the testing pods.  

• There will be no sharing of student supplies (pencils, headphones, etc.) 

• All student supplies will be provided and will not have been previously used by other students.   

• Our teachers who are proctoring tests will be provided with small trash bags to collect all secure 

material (test tickets, scratch paper, etc.) in and seal the bag at the end of testing.  The process will 
be the same for collecting used headphones. 

• Thank you for your flexibility and cooperation on these important days!  If you have any      

questions, please call the office at 586-445-5600 

Important Information about the PSAT for 8th Grade Parents 
 
In April 2024 the Michigan Department of Education will give the PSAT test to 
all eighth-grade students as a state accountability test in Math and English.       
Eighth-Grade students will still take the Science and Social Assessments   
 
This required test will be given on the morning of Wednesday April 10, 
2024 to all eighth-grade students across the entire state.  Please make sure 
your student is on time and in attendance on that day.  
 
You can begin to understand the PSAT test at this link: 

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9/whats-on-the-test  



3 

We hope you had a wonderful Spring Break. We hope that you used that time to relax, 
recharge, read, rest, have some fun, and enjoy family! On April 10th the 8th graders will 
take their PSAT test . Please make sure they get a good night’s sleep the night before and 
they are aware of expectations for the test. 6th and 7th graders will NOT come to school 
that day.  
  
As the weather starts to warm up, students will start to look forward to Summer Break 
and while that is a great thought, we still have to work in school and make sure that we 
are following the expectations of the school. We keep our hands to ourselves, even if 
they think it’s playing, we are not accepting that as an excuse. Detentions need to be 
served on time so students are not receiving additional discipline.   
 
Parents, if you are concerned about behaviors and grades, please feel free to contact 
teachers through email or leaving a message at the school. We want to work together to 
make sure all students are successful.   

Information From Our  
Assistant Principals 

Not receiving our call commands? Not receiving our email?  
 

 
It is extremely important that we have up-to-date contact information for every  

student. This includes the home address and parent phone numbers, as well as 

emergency contact information to assist us if we are unable to reach a parent. This 

information will aid us in keeping you informed of medical emergencies, school 

happenings, and many other important activities. If you are not hearing from us, 

the school must not have your updated information.  Please email 

kgeml@roseville.k12.mi.us with any changes in the primary phone number or 

email, and we will update our records for you.  Address changes  require three 

proofs of residency brought to the Main Office. 

If you have recently moved or changed your phone number, please notify us as 

soon as possible at  586-445-5613. 

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us keep you informed.  
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APRIL 
 1 Classes Resume  
 3 Early Release, dismiss @1:20 pm 
 5 Half Day, dismiss @ 11:00 am 
 10 8 PSAT Testing AM 
 10 6-7 No Students  
 24 Early Release, dismiss @ 1:20 pm 

RCS Mission Statement 

To educate all children of our community by ensuring students have the skills, experiences 
and knowledge needed, to reach their full potential. 

The next meeting will be  
April 25th, at 5:30 pm.   

In the Media Center 

Attendance, 586-445-5610  Christopher LaFeve, Principal, 586-445-5604 

Main Office, 586-445-5600   Joe Jelsone, Asst. Principal, 586-445-5602 

School Fax, 586-445-5620 Eric Gauthier, Asst. Principal, 586-445-5600 

          Kristin Geml, Counseling Clerk , 586-445-5613 

             Ed Chmielewski, Counselor, 586-445-5616 

 

RCS Web Page:  http://www.rosevillepride.org 
Main Office hours: 7:30 am — 4 pm 

Keep Up With Us On Facebook @ 
     www.facebook.com/RosevilleMiddleSchool 

 

 2023/2024 Roseville Community 

Schools—Board of Education 
 

Theresa Genest, President 
Kevin Switanowski, Vice President 
Joseph DeFelice, Secretary 
Matthew McCartney, Treasurer 
Gina Aiuto, Trustee 
Denise Brun, Trustee 
Michelle Williams-Ward, Trustee 
Central Administration 
Mark Blaszkowski, Superintendent 
Dave Rice, Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum  
and Instruction 
Peter Hedemark, Assistant Superintendent Personnel 
Rayetta Ashbaugh, Executive Director of Business  

and Finance 
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